UNITED STATES
ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION »

DIRFECTORATE OF REGULATORY UPERATIONS
RLGION 1l
799 ROOSEVELT ROAD
TELAPHONE
GLEN ELLYN, ILLINOIS 80137 [ AR U 3 ¥ Y 104

Saptenber 13, 1372

Norihern States Powver Company Dovket No. 50-20)
ATTN: Mr. Leo Wachter, Viece President
Pover Production
419 licollet Aveoue
Minneapolis, Minnesota 53401

Gentlenent

Thank you for your letter of August 8, 1972, iu reeponse to our letter
doted June 29, 1972, fuforning us of your plans to assure that valves
frportant to nuclear safety do not have wall thicknesoes below the
minfvun requirements epecified by the applicable codes, etandards, and
procurement epecificatious.

The plans outlined in your letter, which you state are continpent upon
fovestipation and developuent of certaln measurcrent program factors,
eppear to be responsive Lo Our couceIms, Ve understand that you vill
ermplete the fnventigation and develepment activiticve {dentificd in
your Aupust €, 1972, letter and fnforwm ve of a datatled valve wall
thickness verification program within 90 dayse, 1.,e., o0, OF before,
loverber 8, 1972, On the Lasis of this time schedule, and the contents
of your August 8, 1972, letter, we have no further questious at thie
tire, Vith respect to development of your valve wall thickness veri-
fication progran, it should be understood that forgad valves need not
be included in the prograr provided that: (1) docurentation ie avail-
able at the site to confirw that valve dimensions were checked after

gwiggag 3% ) [" ‘\"“‘ ‘[ .



Rorther states Yover Conpany . septembetn 13, 19
final wachining of rachined arcas, and/or (2) valve dJdravinge are available
at the site to demonstrate that any internal machiuiog operation could not

have encroached vpon tie minioun wall thicknees of the pressure~retaluing
boundary of the valve body,

Your cooperation.with us is appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

Boyce H, Crier
Regional Director



